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In 2021 Project AGAPE applied for a grant from the Wesley Foundation of Myers Park United Methodist Church to build a new warehouse at the AGAPE Center to expand the small warehouse area. In the application, Project AGAPE addressed the problem of appropriate office space due to the loss of the
Berdzor AGAPE Center in the Kashatagh region of Artsakh (a center with four super-modified facilities implementing different projects to assist the community development) during the recent war. The primary project goal was to create appropriate conditions for distributing humanitarian assistance to displaced families from the war. After the positive outcome of the application and the transfer of the funds, the staff of Project AGAPE, with the involvement of a local mason, started the construction of the new warehouse as soon as the weather allowed that. This grant supported the establishment of the new Project AGAPE
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hub in the town of Vayk in the Vayots Dzor region of Armenia. The capital
improvements of the rented facility enabled the Project AGAPE staff to help the displaced people in need in an ordered, better way.

Last year’s report showed the construction in progress. The project was completed by the end of 2022, and these capital improvements enabled Project AGAPE to create an extra space to store the humanitarian aid received through containers sent from both North Carolina and Western North Carolina
Conferences and the goods purchased locally through the emergency fund and grants that Project AGAPE continues to apply for. These basic supplies help alleviate the suffering that has occurred. This project impact twelve thousand displaced individuals who are the beneficiaries of Project AGAPE. The appropriate warehouse space makes it possible to sort the goods by categories to provide the families with what they need effectively and efficiently. These are socially the most vulnerable families in Armenia at present. They have left all their belongings in their hometowns occupied by Azerbaijan. In the upcoming 2- 3 years, providing these families with humanitarian aid will be one of the priorities of Project AGAPE until these families adjust to the new conditions after the tragic results of the recent war. The displaced families will be able to use these basic first necessity supplies for a certain period until they find jobs and adapt to these changing circumstances. This short-term support to the displaced residents of the occupied territories will forge a path toward recovery and create the basis for the transition toward long-term development projects
with Project AGAPE support.


In 30 years since 1993, over 60 VIM teams have visited Armenia and Artsakh to work on different projects and assist the refugee community of the
Kashatagh region in eliminating the consequences of the first Karabagh war of 1988-1994, essentially changing their lives. The visit of each team since 1993 has added more confidence in the efforts of Project AGAPE to transform lives in miraculous ways until today.
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Starting from 2008-2019, one of the primary goals of the visiting teams was participation in the House Renovation Project, willing to improve the horrible living conditions of the displaced families. These people lived on the verge of
survival and had hardly believed in miraculous changes in their lives thanks to Project AGAPE. However, destiny hit hard again, and they left their homes, becoming refugees for the second time due to another war. The social condition of the people living in this post-war time is desperate.

By the end of 2019, over 15 houses (not considering the renovations of the Children’s Home and the Christian Education Center) were renovated by different VIM teams giving boundless joy to those families who enjoyed their nice houses for a short time but became refugees again after a while. “We
would never be able to do this till the end of our lives. Families cannot do this without YOUR HELP. THANK YOU.” These were the words that each team heard from those families.

Since 1992, WNCC has sent at least one or two mission teams yearly, sometimes having as many as 23 members. The facility in Berdzor could host over 20 people. This is alongside multiple teams visiting from NCC. The only exception was in 2020. No arrivals got organized due to COVID-19 and the tragic war in September.

Many believe that Project AGAPE is a force that has helped transform not only people’s lives in the country of Armenia and Artsakh but also many persons’
lives in the UM churches in NC because this and other projects supported by both conferences help keep the connectional spirit alive that John Wesley started over 200 years ago. Through this project, small and large churches have come together to make a difference in the lives of people in the oldest Christian nation of the world. Here, we can bring hope to displaced families struggling to find hope.

With the hope to host more teams and continue the great tradition, in 2022,
Project AGAPE applied again for a grant at Wesley Foundation of Myers Park United Methodist Church to build the second floor over the new warehouse at the AGAPE Center in Vayk. This capital improvement aimed to solve the limited space issue for hosting mission teams visiting from North Carolina. The 2022 grant received from MPUMC Wesley Foundation assisted in building the second floor over the warehouse, expanding the existing building, and providing more space to accommodate visiting mission teams from NC. There are seven bedrooms in the building now available for mission teams with a capacity of hosting 14 people. Each room has a bathroom/restroom and convenient accommodation for team members. The rooms are ready now to host the first Young Clergy Pilgrimage Team arriving on May 28th, 2023.
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THANK YOU, MPUMC WESLEY FOUNDATION, FOR YOUR VALUABLE INPUT IN IMPROVING THE NEW AGAPE CENTER!
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There are still open spots in the team hosted by Wanda Watts flying to
 
Armenia from September 5th to
 
the 22nd.
The cost is
 
$3500 +/- depending
 
on the
 
airfare (including flights,
 
meals, in-
 
country expenses, sightseeing, and staff tips).
If
 
you
 
are
 
interested
 
in
 
visiting
 
the
 
first
 
Christian
 
country
 
in
 
the
 
world
 
-
Armenia, and leaving
 
a mark
 
in assisting
 
the people in
 
need from
 
Arstakh,
 
contact
 
Wanda Watts with the following contact information.
Contact
 
information:
Wanda
 
Watts
wattswe@windstream.net
 
704-467-3235
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Every Contribution Makes an Impact!
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From
 
now
 
on,
 
you
 
can
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your
 
donations
 
through
 
PayPal.
 
Please
 
follow
 
the
 
link
 
below
 
to
 
make
 
your
 
donation.
 
\
 
Make
 
your
 
donation
 
by
 
selecting the "Donate"
 
button on
 
the webpage. \
 
The people
 
of Artsakh
 
and Armenia are grateful
 
for your contribution!
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Follow us!
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